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Dear Hope Family,  

July was a busy time for the leadership     
at Hope. We have started as a two-point 
charge which means there was some 
paper work and things to figure out 
between the two churches. Hope 
leadership has done it with patience, 
understanding and faith even with              
so many uncertainties. Let me introduce 
the Knapp church briefly. Knapp is a       
small community of about 500 in Dunn 
County. Since Knapp and Menomonie are 
10 miles apart, some of the congregation       
of Knapp UMC live or work in Menomonie. 
It is a small congregation with those       
who have been faithful and generous  
throughout their whole lives at Knapp. They also returned to in person worship following the same 
rules of safety as we do here at Hope. Due to the pandemic, it is a challenge for me to get to know 
the congregation, but we all know we should be patient and that God is there with us.  

In July we also resumed in-person worship at Hope.  
With all the work that the Trustees have done, we have been able to gather safely together in person 
for two Sundays. I also want to say thank you to all of you for your prayers and mindfulness during 
this time. Thank you to those who have stayed at home and connected through Zoom for any reason. 
Thank you for those who come and join in-person worship. Thank you for those who decided to wait 
and join worship through reading the printed copy of the sermon at home. I appreciate all the ways 

you do your best, and that you have not given up on worship in this difficult time. I see God is working 
through you in your continuous generosity and your faith actions of caring for others. While we often 
feel frustration about the situation, we should recognize the fruits it has born as well. So, let us 
continue to find and join in Godôs faithful and creative works with us. Let us see and join how God 
lead us to grow as a disciple of Jesus Christ during this time. Please feel free to call and talk with 
me anytime between 9am-5pm, Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. Iôm more than willing to support 
and be connected with each of you through what we can do.  

Pastor Hyejung  
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Even though we donôt meet and worship together in person, we 
still continue our ministries. Itôs a time to remember the church 
is not about the building, but WE are the church. 

 

MAIL: Please feel free to send 
your offerings in mail:  

Hope United Methodist Church 
2233 Golf Road 
Eau Claire, WI  54701 
 

GIVING  

1@RSNQ )XDITMF½R 0EEHBD )NTQR 

at Hope United Methodist 
Mon, Tues, Wed  9:00am-5:00pm 

 

 
ELECTRONIC GIVING:  
Call or email the church office to 
request an Authorization Form 
for Automatic Withdrawal 

715-835-5310 (leave a message) 
hopeumcec@yahoo.com 
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IƻǇŜΩǎ DǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ Lƴ-Person Church Services 
For those who wish to worship in person, will look somewhat different.  We will be situating 
the sanctuary so that we can safely sit at a distance.  We will not be singing, or sharing food 
and drink with fellowship.  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǘŀōƭŜ ƛƴ the back.  Mask wearing will 
be required.  If you do not have one with you, we will supply you with one.  Fellowship after 
services will need to occur outside at safe distances.  Hand sanitizer will be very available 
throughout the building.   

What will worship look like when it resumes? To maintain physical distancing, we will need 
to limit capacity to about 38 people.  When attending a service, you need to enter from the 
parking lot double doors only. The single door (by ministry room) will be locked will be locked 
at all times.   When exiting you need to exit the Fairfax double doors.  People will be seated 
from front to back, and leave in the opposite order. No items will be passed (offering plates, 
attendance pads, bulletins, hymnals, etc.).  

Will we continue to have online worship after the building reopens? Yes, definitely. Zoom 
ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ 
Plus of course, many people will need or want to stay home, particularly those who are more 
vulnerable medically. When we start offering worship in the sanctuary, we will keep it 
connected to those who are worshiping via Zoom.  

What kind of music options can we offer? ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ άǎǘǊƻƴƎƭȅ ǳǊƎŜŘέ ōȅ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ 
and the Wisconsin Council of Churches not to offer the congregational singing of hymns.  

What other precautions will we have to take? People who are ill with any kind of cold-
symptom should stay home in order to care for others. Funerals and weddings are currently 
limited by public health authorities to 9 people. Food and beverages will probably not be 
allowed at first. Children should stay with families.  Face masks should be worn by all people. 

Does this all sound very restrictive? Yes, it does. But we are doing it to care for those who are 
vulnerable, which is something the church has always been called to do. And, because of who 
we are, I am confident that we will find ways for the warm and friendly nature of our church 
family to shine out. 

Blessings in Christ, 

Renee Marino 
Trustee's Chair 
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Our church finances continue to do well!  THANK YOU!  

Beginning in July we will begin giving $500 each month 

for our Wisconsin Conference Missional Giving 

(apportionments).  This will still leave us below what we 

are asked to pay for the year but is a good step in the 

right direction.  We hope to send in a much larger gift by 

the end of the year! 

As we finished June we noticed that some mortgage pay-

off pledges that were scheduled to come in during the 

spring had not yet come in.  We know this has been an 

unprecedented time with many challenges and confusion.   

We are still hoping those pledges come in so we can pay back the account we borrowed from to 

pay the mortgage off in December.  Please check to see if you misunderstood and overlooked 

your pledge.  If there any issues with being able to meet your pledge please share this with Judy 

Shuck or Lynne Larabee, your situation will be kept confidential.  Thanks! 

A Short -Term  
 DISCIPLE Bible Study  

16 Week Disciple Bible Study : 
 8 weeks for the Old Testament, and 

8 weeks for the New Testament 

We will read and study the Bible in committed groups 
for the purpose of learning and transformation. In this 
course, participants deepen their awareness of the 

biblical story and have the opportunity to discuss and learn more about how God calls us to respond 
to that story today. We will begin if we have a minimum of 3 people at each class. This course 
requires a commitment to attend all 16 weeks, so I encourage you not to come in and out, or join 
later. It would be a kind of covenant group for 16 weeks (there will be a break time between two 
sessions). In all the busyness of our lives, it can be hard to make this commitment possible, but 
please know, as followers of Jesus Christ we are encouraged to put our time and efforts into 
learning and growing in faith.  

We are hoping to offer both daytime and evening classes. Classes would be starting in 
September on Zoom or in-person, or both. Let the leaders know by August 15 if you are 
interested in participating or have any questions. 

¶Daytime / Sunday Morning Class - please contact Mark Hysell (mhlablover@gmail.com)  

¶Evening Class - please contact Pastor Hyejung (hyejunginpeace@gmail.com) 
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In the Fall of 2019, a group of churches in 
Eau Claire did the ñBackpack Projectò 
where we shopped for school supplies to 
support a child from our neighborhood. 
This year, it may be even more of a 
challenge for families to get the school & 
basic needs of their children met. The city-
wide group of churches has set a goal of  
distributing 2000 backpacks and school supplies, which is 20% of the students in the Eau 
Claire and Altoona School District who receive free or reduced lunches.  

Three Ways to Get Involved 

1. Purchase Supplies Yourself 

¶ Bring School Supplies to Hope on any of these Sundays:  August 2,  August 9, or  August 16 
(last possible date).  Earlier is better! 

¶ Contact Cheryl Muller to get school supplies picked up from your home by August 16 

2. Shop Amazon and have supplies delivered to Bethesda Lutheran, which is coordinating supplies. 
Find the Amazon link on this page  https://www.wecareeauclaire.com/donate-supplies You can also 
use the Amazon list to tell you what is needed, and then shop somewhere else.  The list of grade-
level school supplies can also be found at the link above. 

3. Make a donation to Hope, designating funds for the School Supply Project.  Some shoppers from 
Hope will use the pooled funds to buy school supplies from local businesses. 

Some items we are collecting: 
 

- Backpacks 

- #2 Pencils 

- Crayons (24 pack) 

- Markers 

- Colored Pencils 

- Pencil pouches/bags 

- Wide-Ruled notebooks 

- Composition Notebooks  

- Loose Leaf Paper  

  (Wide) 

- 2 Inch Binders 

- Two Pocket folders 

- Glue Bottles 

- Glue Sticks 

- Highlighters

Contact Cheryl Muller with questions:  715-839-8111 or cyclohexane@sbcglobal.net 
 

School 

Supplies 

Needed  

https://www.wecareeauclaire.com/donate-supplies
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Watch for more 
details and 

updates regarding 
when Faith 

Formation & 
Sunday School 

programming will 
resume this fall 

NOTICE: All Church activities are on hold right now 
until we have more direction regarding when we 
will be able to meet in person again.  This includes: 

 ¶Choir  

¶Women of Hope Gatherings 

¶aŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ /ƻŦŦŜŜ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 

¶Youth Group activities and gatherings (except online Zoom events) 

¶All Faith Formation Groups and Gatherings: 
o Sunday School (All Ages - children, youth, and adult) 
o Confirmation 
o Adult Bible Study 
o Centering Prayer 
o ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ  

¶Heritage Court Ministry 

¶All Outside Groups using the church 
 

AUGUST COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

üAug 9th  Trustees 10:45am 

üAug 10th  SPRC Committee 5:45pm 

üAug 10th  Finance 6:45pm 

üAug 17th Ad Board 6:30pm 

YOUTH VIRTUAL 

CONFIRMATION  

CLASS 

3:30pm on Mondays: 
August 3 
August 10 
August 17 & SUNDAY SCHOOL 
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VISIT THE JONAH 
WEBSITE FOR UPDATES 

 & INFORMATION 

www.jonahjustice.org 

IF YOU, OR 

SOMEONE YOU 

KNOW IS IN 

NEED OF A 

FACEMASK, 
PLEASE 

CONTACT JAN 

LORENTZ 

 

LAWN MOWING HELP NEEDED 

 We are in need of some volunteers to 
help with mowing the lawn. Please 
contact any Trustee member with 
questions. 

If you are able to help move the lawn, 
please visit our online signup sheet 
through Sign Up Genius at: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a44aaa62

2a02-hope 

Mysteries, Yes 

Truly, we live with mysteries 
 too marvelous to be 

understood. 
How grass can be nourishing 
 in the mouths of the lambs. 

How rivers and stones  
are forever in allegiance  
with gravity while we 

ourselves dream of rising.  
How two hands touch 

 and the bonds  
will never be broken. 
How people come,  

from delight  
or the scars of damage, 

to the comfort of a poem. 
Let me keep my distance,  

always, from those 
who think they  

have the answers. 
Let me keep company always 

 with those who say 
"Look!" and laugh in 

astonishment, 
and bow their heads. 

~  Mary Oliver ~  

http://www.jonahjustice.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a44aaa622a02-hope
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040a44aaa622a02-hope
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LAY PASTORAL CARE TEAM 

CONTACT INFORMATION  

 
 
Judy Ganong  715-514-0258 

Connie Jacobsen  715-838-9594 

Jan Lorentz  608-886-0668 

Nancy Troyan  715-878-9099 

Thank you to our Hope Care Team: 
Nancy Troyan, Connie Jacobson,  
Judy Ganong, and Jan Lorentz  

for caring for our congregation and helping 
us stay connected through their many phone 
calls and communicating these care needs 

with the leadership team. 

We want to pay a tribute to Carolyn Johnson, one of our 
founding members that passed in June with services held in 
our church on July 18.   

Carolyn was a treasured member and founder.  Carolyn and 
her husband Dan have been fiercely devoted and lovingly 
generous to Hope.  Dan and Carolyn have donated time, 
talent, and finances to Hope.  They spent endless hours in the 
early days of our church both cleaning and maintaining 
schedules for others to clean (Hope used to have members 
do the cleaning!). They donated our grand piano, flooring for 
our building and much more; the list could go on and on.  
Carolyn loved Nativity Scenes and we loved when they would 
bring some to church to share during Advent.  We will miss 
you Carolyn, your hearty laugh, your energy, your clear-eyed 
perspective ï we thank you for your dedication to Hope.  We 
are saddened we cannot celebrate your life with your family 
in the church you have worked so hard to make a reality.  

Thank you, Carolyn, rest in peace. 

Your Church Family     

 

HONORING CAROLYN JOHNSON  


